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S.7595 - Access To Medication
We strongly support S.7595 (Hannon) and ask you to help pass it this year.  This bill protects  patient access to a pharmacy based on which type of pharmacy best meets their needs.

In 2011, the legislature passed the Anti-Mandatory Mail Order or “AMMO” to protect patient access to their medication when mail order is not the best option.  Unfortunately, subsequent chapter amendments left the law with unintended consequences. 

Several bills have been proposed to address these unintended consequences, generating broad bi-partisan support in the Assembly and Senate.  S.7595 deals with the issue by directly addressing patients and their needs.   
For patients with complex medical conditions, and those with challenged life circumstances, how they get their medications and the expert guidance they receive  is as important to their health as the medicine they take.  It’s why the legislature first passed the AMMO law in 2011.

While we recognize the value of mail order pharmacies, and believe all patients should have access to a mail order option, not all patients have the same needs.  Allowing them to be effectively re-directed to mail order does not benefit them or their health care. 
We also recognize the value of intelligently managing health care costs, and the best management strategy is one which provides care for people in a way which best meets their individual needs, like:  

· Patients who lack a secure place to receive deliveries (those who rent apartments, live in rural areas without mail delivery, or are in housing insecure situations). 

· Patients who face discrimination because of their medical condition and need to receive their medications and supplies privately. 
· Patients who benefit from establishing a trusted relationship with health care service providers, especially because of language and cognitive challenges. 

· Patients with complex/chronic medical conditions who are on specific medication treatment regimens and use medication which requires special handling. If a patient’s medication were stolen, those with chronic medication cannot wait for a refill from a mail order pharmacy or often afford the cost of a replacement. 
S.7595 ensures all patients have continued equal access to a local pharmacy provider, as well as a mail order facility.  It uses a “prescriber prevails” approach, giving medical professionals the ability to specify that a patient’s medical and/or life circumstances clearly indicate the best care option is for the patient to obtain their medication at a local pharmacy.     

S.7595 also hold local pharmacies to the same reimbursement as a mail order pharmacy, ensuring there is no additional cost to protect this patient access.   

This is a straightforward issue which can and should be resolved.  Patients across New York state need the protection promised by the Anti-Mandatory Mail Order law.  S.7595 will help ensure their access to medications in an intelligent and transparent way.
For the many patients we serve, we urge you to support S.7595 and help to pass it this year.
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